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NHTSA #17V-810 (Non-School Buses) 
    #18V-083 (School Buses) 
 
 
 

IMPORTANT SAFETY RECALL 
This notice applies to your vehicle(s)  

 
Subject: Kidde Fire Extinguishers 

 
This notice is sent to you in accordance with the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle Safety Act.  
 
Daimler Trucks North America LLC, on behalf of its Freightliner Trucks Division and its wholly owned subsidiaries, 
Western Star Truck Sales and Thomas Built Buses, has decided that a defect that relates to motor vehicle safety 
exists on specific Freightliner Cascadia, Century Class, Columbia and Coronado model vehicles; Western Star 4700, 
4900, 5700, 5900, and 6900 model vehicles; and Thomas Built Buses Safe-T-Liner C2 or HDX, FS65, and Minotour 
model buses manufactured July 11, 2002, through August 19, 2016, and equipped with certain Kidde Safety fire 
extinguishers. 
 
Certain fire extinguishers may become clogged or require excessive force to activate. In certain models, the nozzle 
may detach from the valve assembly with enough force that it could cause injury and/or render the product 
inoperable.  
 
Kidde Safety will provide a replacement fire extinguisher at no charge. Contact Kidde directly toll free at  
(855) 271-0773 from 8:30 a.m.- 5:00 p.m. Eastern Time, Monday through Friday, or online at www.kidde.com for a 
new extinguisher. Please keep your original extinguisher until you receive the replacement. 
 
If you have leased this vehicle, Federal law requires that you forward this notice to the lessee within 10 days. If 
you are a subsequent stage manufacturer, Federal law requires that you forward this notice to your distributors and 
retail outlets within five working days. 
 
If you have questions about this Recall, please contact Kidde customer service at (855) 271-0773. If you are not able 
to have the defect remedied without charge and within a reasonable time, you may wish to submit a complaint to the 
Administrator, National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, 1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE., Washington, DC 20590; 
or call the Vehicle Safety Hotline at (888) 327-4236 (TTY: 800-424-9153); or to http://www.safercar.gov. 
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